Robert’s Rules of Order

Minute Acceptance

In the last edition of the Municipal E-News, I talked about what is required to be kept in the minutes according to state statutes and Robert’s Rules of Order Newly Revised.  This month is a continuation on the topic with the focus on acceptance of the minutes.  
A motion is not required to approve the minutes but many cities do this anyway.  Similarly, minutes do not actually need to be read aloud at the meeting if they are sent to elected officials in advance of the meeting yet some cities and towns choose the formality.  If you are looking for ways to streamline your council or board meetings, then this is one option to explore.
According to Robert’s (§ 41 pp. 354-355) this is how the mayor could handle minute approval in the meeting:
“The Recorder will read the minutes.” OR “The minutes have been sent to you in advance.”  

“Are there any corrections to the minutes?”

If no one has changes then the mayor proceeds with:

“There being no corrections to the minutes, the minutes are approved as read.”

If someone proposes a change to the minutes that is agreeable to the governing body then the mayor would say: 
“There being no further corrections to the minutes, the minutes are approved as corrected.”  

In the event someone contests the proposed change to the minutes then the proper way to handle it would be to use the subsidiary motion to amend which “is a motion to modify the wording – and within certain limits the meaning – of a pending motion before the pending motion itself is acted upon” (§ 12 p. 130).
